
State aid: Commission approves public
support to Frankfurt-Hahn airport

Frankfurt-Hahn airport is a regional airport located in the German State
(Land) of Rhineland-Palatinate, approximately 120 km west of the city
Frankfurt/Main. In 2016, the airport’s traffic was around 2.6 million
passengers and 72,600 tonnes of cargo. Frankfurt-Hahn airport is currently
loss-making. Since 2009, it has been controlled by the Land of Rhineland-
Palatinate, which on 1 March 2017 signed a share purchase agreement with the
Chinese HNA Group for the sale of its 82.5% of shares in the airport.

The approved measure aims to cover the airport’s expected operating losses
over the period 2017-2021 up to a maximum amount of €25.3 million. If,
however, the operating losses turn out to be lower than that amount, less
state aid will be paid out.

According to the Commission’s 2014 Aviation Guidelines public funding is
allowed to cover the operating losses of smaller regional airports until 2024
under certain conditions. One of these conditions is that a credible business
plan is presented, which demonstrates the return of the airport to viability
at the latest by April 2024.

In its assessment, the Commission found that public funding to Frankfurt-Hahn
airport will cover the operating losses whilst HNA Group makes the necessary
private investment to enable the airport’s return to viability, which is due
in 2023. The Commission also took into account that Frankfurt-Hahn airport is
located in the Rhine-Hunsrück district, economically weaker area within
Germany, and is important for the local economy. According to the Rhineland-
Palatinate authorities, the airport is responsible for providing around
11,000 jobs in the region. Furthermore, there are no other airports located
in a radius of 100 km, or one hour’s traveling time, around Frankfurt-Hahn
airport. This reduces the potential negative effects of the support on
competition and trade.

On this basis, the Commission concluded that the operating aid is in line
with EU state aid rules.

Background

The assessment criteria for public interventions in airports and airlines are
set out in the Commission’s Aviation Guidelines, adopted in February 2014
(see MEMO and a policy brief). The Guidelines aim at ensuring good
connections between regions and the mobility of European citizens, while
establishing a level playing field among airports and airlines in the Single
Market.

More information will be available under the case number SA.47969 in the
State Aid Register on the competition website once any confidentiality issues
have been resolved. New publications of state aid decisions on the internet
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and in the Official Journal are listed in the State Aid Weekly e-News.
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